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During the month of August 2025, the Nipawin-Smeaton RCMP responded to and investigated the 
following occurrences in the Nipawin / Smeaton Detachment area.  Charges are not typically laid in 
every instance: 
           

A) Criminal Code  B) Traffic  

1. Sex Related Offences 2 1. Traffic Safety Act 119 

2. Assaults  30 2.  Motor Vehicle Collisions 14 

3. Harassment/Utter Threats 8   

4. Break and Enter/Theft 39 C) Assistance/Services  

5. Impaired Driving/Over 0.08% 8 1. Alarms/911 32 

6. Mischief/Vandalism 44 2.  Mental Health Act 10 

7. Breach of Court Orders 10 3. Liquor act 16 

8. Disturb/Breach the Peace 36   

9.  Fraud 7   

10. Other 173 D) Total Files for the month 547 

 

Occurrence Synopsis:  
Nipawin-Smeaton RCMP also responded to a variety of other calls for service.  There was a total of 
547 new investigations/calls for service during the month of August 2025.    
 
Policing Priorities for 2024:  
After compiling the priorities provided by local RM’s, towns and villages, Nipawin-Smeaton RCMP 
has developed the following priorities for the 2024-2025 fiscal year (April 1st to March 31st).   

1. Prolific Offender Checks:  These have been the most effective pro-active crime reduction 
measures for Nipawin-Smeaton and actually right across the province.  RCMP prioritize 
local offenders who are on court-ordered conditions within the communities and check on 
these offenders at their place of residence on a regular basis.  When offenders are found to be 
breaching their conditions, RCMP obtain arrest warrants and then take these offenders before 
the courts. 

2. Road and Traffic Safety:  Local RCMP will partner with PA and Melfort Traffic Services to 
make regular patrols of the service area to increase the police presence and to enforce 
Provincial and Federal traffic statutes.  This will all be done with the goal of increasing the 
level of safety for driver’s and users of Saskatchewan’s roads and highways.  October we 
will be conducting Operation Overdrive across the province, focusing on impaired driving. 

3. S/Sgt Kyle Wyonzek is now in place and have reached out to all stakeholders.  I look forward 
to meeting with all of you. 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
S/Sgt Kyle Wyonzek 
Nipawin/Smeaton Detachments 


